PAGE  
1

[image: image1.emf]                  STAINFORTH TOWN COUNCIL
     MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL TOWN COUNCIL MEETING           HELD ON TUESDAY 16TH MAY 2017 AT 6.30PM IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, STAINFORTH.

PRESENT:
The Mayor, Councillor Mrs. L. Crosby, in the chair. 

The Deputy Mayor, Councillor Mrs. A. Abbott.     
Councillors:
P. Bedford, Mrs. J. Bolton, S. Bolton, W. S. Q. Cook, D. Moore, Mrs. I. Moore, E. Nesbitt, Mrs M. Nesbitt, J. Waggitt, the Town Clerk, Mrs. K. Evans and the Deputy Town Clerk, P. Goodman
Also present:
 Press & Public
Public Participation:  
Mr. A. Lee from Hatfield Main CC explained that the Cricket Club are close to folding due to lack of members and asked that members spread the word in the hope that new players come forward. 

The retiring Mayor expressed her thanks for members’ support during the preceding year and wished her successor well.

The Mayor announced Domestics to those present. 
1. TO ELECT THE MAYOR TO THE TOWN COUNCIL. It was RESOLVED that Cllr. Mrs. Crosby fill this office to which he agreed. 
2.     
TO SIGN DECLARATION OF ACCEPTANCE OF OFFICE.  

This was done and Cllr. Mrs. Crosby chaired the meeting. 
3.     
TO ELECT THE DEPUTY MAYOR TO THE TOWN COUNCIL. It was RESOLVED that Cllr. Mrs. A. Abbott fill this office to which she agreed. 
4. TO AGREE TO COMPLY WITH THE NALC CODE OF CONDUCT – adopted 

previously. Agreed.

5. TO ELECT MEMBERS OF THE TOWN COUNCIL TO THE

FOLLOWING COMMITTEES. MAYOR AND DEPUTY MAYOR EX OFFICIO ON ALL COMMITTEES:  It was RESOLVED that the following members be elected to committees:
(a)   
Recreation Committee – Cllrs. D. Moore, Mrs. I. Moore, E. Nesbitt and Mrs. M. Nesbitt. 
(b)   
Cemetery Committee – Cllrs. W. S. Q. Cook, D. Moore, Mrs. I. Moore, E. Nesbitt, Mrs. M. Nesbitt and J. Waggitt.


(c)   
Finance & Staffing Committee – Cllrs. W. S. Q. Cook, D. Moore, Mrs. I. Moore and J. Waggitt.
(d)
Newsletter Working Group- Cllrs. P. Bedford, W. S. Q. Cook and J. Waggitt.
(e)
To confirm Councillor Surgery dates for 2017/18.   After some discussion it was decided to hold surgeries on a 6 monthly basis and to decide the dates at the next meeting. 
(f)
Primary representative at PCJCC – Cllr. P. Bedford.

(g)
Reserve representative at PCJCC – Cllr. J. Waggitt.

6.    
TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE. Invited and the following were approved:

Cllr. G. Derx – prior commitment. 


Cllr. Mrs. P. Pilkington – illness.
7.    
TO RECEIVE DECLARATIONS OF ANY INTERESTS. Invited by the Mayor and Cllr Mrs. A. Abbott declared an interest in item 10.  
8.    
TO APPROVE THE FOLLOWING MINUTES – circulated prior to meeting. RESOLVED as a true record and duly signed by the Mayor:
(a)
Town Council meeting held on 25.4.2017.
9. 
TO APPROVE ACCOUNTS AND FINANCIAL MATTERS - listed on 

separate sheet.
(a)

Stainforth Old Folks Social Centre Committee – Request for donation. RESOLVED that a donation of £200.00 be made to this group under S137 Powers. 
(b)
Our Lady of the Assumption RC Church, Stainforth – Request for donation.  RESOLVED that a donation of £200.00 be made to this group under S137 Powers.

(c) 
Rethink Creative Art and Well-Being Group – Request for donation. RESOLVED that a donation of £200.00 be made to this group under S137 Powers.
10.   
TO CONSIDER CEMETERY MATTERS.  RESOLVED that press & public be excluded, Public Bodies (admission to meetings) Act 1960.
11.     TO CONSIDER ITEMS OF CORRESPONDENCE.
(a) 
Thank you card – DN7 Community Food Bank. Noted. 
12.     TO CONSIDER PLANNING MATTERS. 

(a)
17/00758/FUL – Proposed erection of a double garage and carport at Mable House, Thorne Road, Stainforth for Mr. Robert Watson. No objection. 
13.     TO REPORT ON POLICE MATTERS.  Members raised concerns, once again, about motorbikes and quads with 4/5 riders on at each time. Cllr. Moore reported that he had heard of a recent raid at one property where bikes etc were removed by the police. 


Cllr. Mrs. Abbott informed members of a recent act of vandalism at The Park, where cabling has been pulled off the wall at the Town Counil Office and panes of glass in the greenhouse have been smashed. Alongside this, the CRC garage has been broken into and a bike and 2 wheelchairs have been stolen. The police were called but no one attended the scene. Members expressed their disgust in the police service as a whole and Cllr. Nesbitt asked the Clerk to get back in touch with Dr Billings and request that he attends another meeting to discuss the list of problems and concerns. The Mayor told members of a recent incident where a resident had her door handle tried at 3:00am and another where 2 men on quad bikes were riding the streets at a similar time looking in people’s cars. Members shared the opinion that residents are now scared of being in their own homes. 


The Clerk confirmed that since the last meeting with Dr Billings she has had no correspondence or visits from Inspector Payling, who made a promise that he would keep in touch and give regular updates. The Clerk agreed to act on all of the above as soon as possible. 
  14. 

TO REPORT ON WELFARE GROUND MATTERS.  Cllr. D. Moore     reported that the training group at the Pavilion are hoping to increase the number of delegates as they are not experiencing a great turn out for their courses. Members agreed to do what they can to help the situation including an advertisement in the next newsletter. 

Cllr. Bedford informed members that Cllr. Derx has succeeded in obtaining a sign the Recreation Ground which will be sited on Church Road. The sign will be paid for and erected by DMBC. Members expressed their thanks to Cllr. Derx. Noted. 


The Clerk reported that there has been a recent break-in to one of the containers on the Recreation Ground belonging to Stainforth Juniors. A bag of footballs along with some seating were stolen to the value of approximately £115.00. Noted. 

The Clerk agreed to highlight the break-in along with the one at The Park in the next newsletter. 
15.   
TO CONSIDER HIGHWAYS MATTERS. Potholes were reported on Silver Street, Thorne Road and Kirton Lane. Clerk agreed to report to DMBC. 
16.
TO DISCUSS MAYOR’S CHARITY. The Mayor confirmed that her chosed charity for the forthcoming year is the Jasmine Centre. Noted.  
17.
TO RECEIVE APPLICATIONS FOR NEW COUNCILLOR VACANCY. RESOLVED that press & public be excluded, Public Bodies (admission to meetings) Act 1960.
19.
TO CONFIRM THE DATE AND TIME OF THE NEXT TOWN 


COUNCIL MEETING – Confirmed as Tuesday, 20th June 2017 – at 6.30 p.m. in the Council Chamber.

There being nothing further to discuss, the Mayor declared the meeting closed at 7.10 p.m.
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Signed…………………………………………………………………Mayor, 20th June 2017

